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This is a step forward in the working methods of this committee that we hope can be replicated for other 
issues and that, in addition, allowed us to know in greater detail the positions and concerns of the 
delegations. Without a sincere and open dialogue, it will not be possible to move forward and reach 
agreements.  

As several delegations have already pointed out, it is important that we focus our efforts on getting the 
language of the proposed articles right, so that they are meaningful and effective.  

We are very close to making a decision during the seventy-ninth session and Costa Rica calls for the 
convening of an international conference, under the auspices of the United Nations, for the negotiation and 
adoption of said Convention. 

Mr. President, 


